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FMA APPLAUDS HOUSE PASSAGE OF PROVISION TO REJECT ARBITRARY OUTSOURCING QUOTAS

The Federal Managers Association praises Members of the U.S. House of Representatives who voted to stop the use of arbitrary targets for outsourcing government work.

ALEXANDRIA, VA—The Federal Managers Association (FMA) applauds the members of the U.S. House of Representatives who voted in favor of an amendment to the fiscal 2003 Treasury-Postal Service Appropriations bill (H.R. 5120) sponsored by Reps. Jim Moran (D-VA), Frank Wolf (R-VA), and Connie Morella (R-MD), which prevents the establishment, application or enforcement of any arbitrary goals, targets or quotas governing the competition of Federal contracts between government employees and private contractors.

The amendment, which was adopted on the House floor on July 24 by a vote of 261-166, represents a challenge to aspects of the President’s Management Agenda as directed through the Office of Management and Budget (OMB).  OMB last year initiated a mandate to complete public-private competitions or direct conversions on at least 5 percent of commercial functions listed on the Federal Activities and Inventory Reform (FAIR) Act inventories in FY02.  This target was increased to a minimum of 10 percent in FY03, with the goal of eventually opening up at least 50 percent of all FAIR activities deemed commercial in nature to either competition or direct conversion.  The Moran amendment would eliminate the use of these arbitrary targets; however, it would not prevent agencies from competing, converting, or contracting out Federal activities.  

FMA has long opposed the use of arbitrary quotas when seeking to determine the most efficient and effective organization within the framework of the Federal government.  “In this time of increased scrutiny on the use of taxpayer dollars by the Federal government, FMA urges you to pass the Moran amendment in order to provide Federal agencies and departments with the ability to use competition to truly benefit the American people and not require competition for the sake of fulfilling quotas,” wrote FMA National President Michael B. Styles in a July 8 letter to Chairman Bill Young (R-FL) and Ranking Member David Obey (D-WI) of the House Committee on Appropriations.

The Treasury-Postal Service Appropriations bill was subsequently adopted by the House on July 24 by a vote of 308-121 and forwarded to the Senate on July 25. 

“As we have witnessed over the past decade, arbitrary reductions without mission analysis serve to undermine the efficiency and cost-effectiveness of government,” said Styles.  “I commend the Members of the House of Representatives who voted in support of this important provision to allow agencies to have the flexibility to make the best decisions concerning the use of taxpayer dollars without being forced to comply with arbitrary figures.”
###

The Federal Managers Association, established in 1913, is the oldest, largest, most influential association representing the interests of 200,000 executives, managers, and supervisors serving in today’s Federal government.
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